SANTANA HIGH SCHOOL

School Site Council 
October 3, 2012
Members Present:  T. Schwuchow, L. Oedewaldt, J. Tropp, S. Palechek, E. Snipes, C. Teschler, J. Cook, S. Bingham, K. Smith, T. Torres, A. Cliffe
Called to order at 2:15 p.m.

1. WASC  Update
Tim felt that the staff was doing a great job with the 5 recommendations from WASC with break out sessions and the leadership team meetings. The visiting committee will be here in the Spring.

2. Leadership Team Functions

Tim explained the difference between the Leadership Team and the School Site Council. The SSC will bring forth items outside of WASC for the Leadership Team to act upon.

3. Mulitcultural Week
Jenee Littrell will be on campus tomorrow meeting with student focus groups asking questions WASC would want to ask. We are planning a Multicultural Week. We know that 80% of our student population is white. The focus of Multicultural Week is on the other 20%. Jenee will pull select students and survey them. These students will then give the names of other students to be surveyed. Once the surveys are complete, Jenee will give us the findings so we can put a plan in place for the other 20%.

Larry is also working on a survey for all students involved in a club or sport that address WASC critical area #2.
Parent Shadow Day is on October 22. This will be a minimum day and during 7th period all 9th graders will participate in Club Rush. New this school year, all 9th graders will be required to either play a sport or be a member of a club.
In addressing WASC recommendation #4, increasing A-G requirements, we are making great strides. Counselors have pulled seniors who don’t currently meet A-G requirements. These seniors will be placed in an E20/20 (on-line) program so they can make up the class they received a D or F in. In January, seniors who have completed A-G requirements will be given a t-shirt. This year all freshman will be required to complete A-G requirements in addition to a 3.5 GPA or higher to be considered an honor grad.

4. Additional Items

Tim shared that class sizes were very large and asked if there was anything the SSC could think of to support students and teachers. Mike Falconer suggested increasing tutorials and Saturday schools. Tim suggested that at the next department chair meeting he would discuss letting a department pick one day a month to hold a Saturday school.

Tim asked Amy Cliffe, if as a parent, was there anything Santana could be doing differently? She felt that we were doing a great job. She has 2 boys in college that graduated from Santana.

Joel is working on a survey for all students to test their knowledge of A-G requirements. Students will also do an activity in class to see where they are at with A-G.

Adjourned 2:45 p.m.

